
GE.23-03317 (C) 280223 290323  

人权理事会 

第五十二届会议 

2023 年 2 月 27 日至 3 月 31 日 

议程项目 3 

促进和保护所有人权――公民权利、政治权利、 

经济、社会及文化权利，包括发展权 

  大韩民国国家人权委员会提交的书面材料* 

  秘书处的说明 

 人权理事会秘书处根据理事会第 5/1 号决议附件所载议事规则第 7 条(b)项的

规定，谨此转交下文所附大韩民国国家人权委员会提交的来文，** 根据该条规

定，国家人权机构的参与须遵循人权委员会议定的安排和惯例，包括第 2005/74

号决议。 

  

  

 * 获得促进和保护人权国家机构全球联盟“A 级”认证的国家人权机构。 

 ** 附件不译，原文照发。 
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附件 

  大韩民国国家人权委员会提交的书面发言 

  老龄和老年人人权问题工作组的发言――关于人权高专办为人权理事会

第五十二届会议编写的老年人人权问题多利益攸关方会议纪要

(A/HRC/52/49) 

Excellencies, 

On behalf of the Global Alliance of National Human Rights Institutions (GANHRI) and the 

GANHRI Working Group on Ageing and the Human rights of Older Persons, I thank you for 

this opportunity for further debate on strengthening the protection of human rights of older 

persons. In this era of changing demographics, where people are living longer and thus 

unforeseen problems arose, the global community should prioritize human rights of older 

persons in their agenda to deal with these matters. The best way, GANHRI WG on Ageing 

and the Human Rights of Older Persons suggest, is to foster the works towards a new UN 

Convention on the human rights of older persons.  

Therefore, we welcome and fully support the OHCHR’s ‘Summary of the multi-stakeholder 

meeting on the human rights of older persons’(A/HRC/52/49).  We are glad this outstanding 

report was made possible by the first substantive resolution (48/3) of at the 48th Human rights 

Council in September 2021 and hope this reprise with the second substantive resolution at 

the 52nd Human Rights Council.  

As mentioned at the recommendation of the report, we would like to stress the need for 

mainstreaming of the rights of older persons at all levels of the work at the UN. More 

importantly, allocation of resources and hiring of full-time staffs on this issue should be 

strongly considered to move the agenda forward.  

National human rights institutions could also contribute to the protection and promotion of 

the rights of older persons by engaging in monitoring activities. NHRIs should be prepared 

and supported for these tasks by States and the UN.   

Finally, we believe that the success of the OHCHR report lies on the fact that it was discussed 

and argued by NHRIs, Civil Society Organizations, and other stakeholders. For a fruitful 

result, we hope NHRIs and other stakeholders continue to be part of the work towards 

establishing a human rights-based approach to ageing.  

Thank you.  
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